
 

             

       

 

 

  

February 2013 

Dear Pastor, Church Family and Friends, 

This last month has flown by.  We have been on the road since January 17
th

 with not much time for rest 

between each meeting.  Every meeting has been so exciting, and God has encouraged us through His Word, 

and His people.  Our first stop on this leg of our journey was in Charleston, West Virginia.  We had a great 

time encouraging the people there to be soul conscious, and to try to bring their friends to Jesus Christ.   

We left there and went to a church in Sussex, NJ.  This church is only a few years old, but God is doing a 

great work there.  We had 2 young women accept Christ as their Savior that Sunday, and a young man 

seeking assurance.  The father of the young ladies was there and he just wept as workers talked to his 

daughters, and lead them to Christ.  He has only been saved a short time, but is burdened about reaching 

his family with the Gospel.  Sunday evening we had yet another meeting in New Jersey.   

Monday morning we headed to BIMI to take care of some business there, and recover a little before our 

next meeting.  On Saturday we headed up to a 7 day Missions Conference in Northern Tennessee.  This 

conference was Amazing!  God did a mighty work in the church, but also in the children there.  The 

children loved the Missions Conference as much or more than their parents.  It was such a blessing to see 

everyone get involved in reaching the world with the Gospel.  We even attended our very first Missions 

Parade.  It was so exciting to see God work!  On Wednesday night I preached, through an interpreter, to the 

Spanish Church, and 1 young man dedicated his life to the Lord!   It is always exciting to see the decisions 

being made, and the lives being impacted for eternity.   

From there we headed to Kansas for a meeting with a friend from college.  It is always a blessing to cross 

paths with those who are remaining faithful.   From Kansas we drove up to Montana where we closed out 

the month with a Missions Conference in the Big Sky state.  This conference was a blessing as well in 

many areas, but they bought all of us a new pair of shoes.  This was an extra blessing to my wife, as one of 

her pairs of shoes had been giving her blisters while wearing them.   God answers our prayers and takes 

care of each of our needs. 

We have battled a lot of sickness during this month.  Please pray we can stay healthy as we continue to 

travel. 

If you are considering or looking to support us please send support to: 

BIMI 

PO Box 9215 

Chattanooga, TN  37412 

 

On the memo line of the check please include:  Caleb Benson  Acct#1459 

 

Thank you all for your prayer, and support. 

The Benson Family 

1. More Meetings 

2. Additional Support 

3. God's Will concerning an RV to travel in. We have $2,000 set aside toward this need. 

4. The funds to ship the container of Bibles.  This will ship when we leave for the field, and 

only $1000 is still needed to complete this project. 


